Hebron Conservation Commission
Minutes - Feb. 20, 2019
Approved March 13,2019

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm
In attendance: Martha Twombly Bruce Barnard, Bill Luti
1. Minutes: Reviewed 11/2018 minutes, voted to accept with minor corrections. BL/BB unan.

2. Permits:

* Intent to Cut for timber at Camp Mowglis on 3 acres of land along Route 3A.

* After-the-fact approval with conditions for shoreland Permit (NHDES File 2017-02553) for
removal of groundcover and planting a lawn in the protected shoreland area at Tax Map #19A,
Lot #BW-7 in Beachwood Lane development.

* Permit approval with conditions for 54 Evans Road to install a 4x 4’ concrete pad and a 4 x 23’
seasonal dock on Newfound Lake.

*  Wetlands permit application for the reconfiguration of an existing common use season dock on
Newfound Lake.

3. Received a thank you to the Hebron CC from the Spec Pond Association for funding water quality
testing in 2018. Also received a copy of correspondence from the SPA to NH DES Land Resources
Management Program about septic emanating from the Circle Camp leach field, and higher levels of
phosphorous found in water quality testing. Included was a copy of an inspection from Rowell Septic
Services, which deemed the system acceptable. Kathy Kearns of Circle Camp assured they would
monitor the system carefully. SPA and NLRA will be testing water quality when camp is in session this
summer.

4.2019 Budget.

Martha defended the 18-month budget proposal for 2019 with the Hebron Selectboard and asked for
two holdovers frpm 2018 budget funds: $1,000 for three walking bridges over streams in the Heb
Town Forest, and $1400 for the addition of a mid-railing along both sides of the bridge over the
Cockermouth River In the town forest.

5. Received a follow up letter from Matt Scaccia, the new Society for the Protection of NH Forests
steward for the CE on the town forest, of his stewardship visit on October 30, 2018.

6. Other business:
Bruce brought up the issues of beach erosion at the Hebron Town Beach. Plans were made to hold a
working meeting on March 8 at Bruce’s Office to review maps.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Martha Twombly






